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Another Rt. 73 project to begin

By JIM WALSH
Courier-Post Staff 
Motorists traveling on Route 73 -- who already face a major road project at the Marlton Circle -- are about to see another potential choke point.
An $18 million project, expected to start tonight, will target a 1.25-mile segment of the busy highway in Maple Shade and Moorestown, state officials say.
Workers will upgrade the road from the Route 41 overpass to the Conrail overpass between Morris and Linwood avenues, according to the state Department of Transportation.
The project -- to continue until spring 2012 -- "will increase safety and decrease congestion," said state Transportation Commissioner Stephen Dilts.
Traffic will be shifted to the right in both directions for the project, with the existing shoulders to serve as travel lanes.
"Two lanes of Route 73 will be maintained during normal work hours," the transportation agency said in a statement. Temporary lane closures will occur at night, as needed, it added.
Workers initially will move utility lines, upgrade drainage systems and build a new concrete median barrier, Dilts said in a statement.
But among other changes, they eventually will build an additional travel lane in each direction south of Fellowship Road/Fox Meadow Drive to East Main Street/Camden Avenue.
Turning lanes also will be added after workers "realign and widen the interchange at Fellowship Road and Fox Meadow Drive, the agency said.
The bridge that carries East Main Street/Camden Avenue over the state highway will get a new deck. Also, two traffic signals will be installed on exit ramps there.
The Route 73 makeover is the latest of several major highway projects to be launched this year in the tri-county region.
The state in April started a $31 million project to erase the Marlton Circle, a longtime bottleneck in Evesham. Workers there are to build an overpass to carry Route 73 over Route 70, according to the state agency.
That effort is set for completion by winter 2011.
Other work, funded by $185.9 million in federal stimulus money, includes an upgrade for an eight-mile stretch of Interstate 295 between Cherry Hill in Camden County and West Deptford in Gloucester County.
That project, which calls for replacement of eight bridge decks, began in June and is to end in summer 2012.
A $7.8 million project, which began in September, is intended to ease drainage problems on the Admiral Wilson Boulevard in Camden and Pennsauken. That project is expected to end in November 2010.
Federal funds also are aiding a $251 million project to replace the Route 52 causeway between Somers Point and Ocean City. That work, which also will eliminate the Somers Point Circle, is due to be finished by year-end 2012.
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